

Information Governance Team

Postal Address: Coventry City Council PO Box 15 Council House Coventry CV1 5RR

www.coventry.gov.uk

E-mail: infogov@coventry.gov.uk

Phone: 024 7697 5408

30 August 2023

Dear Sir/Madam

Freedom of Information Act 2000 (FOIA) Request ID: FOI535743606

Thank you for your request for information relating to PRU capacity.

You have requested the following information:

The total capacity of Pupil Referral Units in Coventry at the date of the May 2023 census and the date of the January 2023 census. For the same dates could you stipulate the total number of pupil enrolments in Pupil referral Units within your council including both single registered and dual registered pupils. This should give me two numbers for each date: first the capacity number (e.g. 100) and second the actual number of enrolments (e.g. 80).

Because of the nature of single and dual registered pupils, if possible could you include a third number for each date – the number of full-time equivalents on-roll. If your PRU does outreach into schools, could you also include this number and add it to the number of full-time equivalents enrolled with the PRU.

In response to your request, we refer you to the attached document.

Please note that the census returns for January 2023 and May 2023 are yet to be validated by the Department for Education (DfE).

The supply of information in response to a FOI request does not confer an automatic right to reuse the information. You can use any information supplied for the purposes of private study and non-commercial research without requiring further permission. Similarly, information supplied can also be re-used for the purposes of news reporting. An exception to this is photographs. Please

contact us if you wish to use the information for any other purpose.

For information, we publish a variety of information such as: <u>FOI/EIR Disclosure Log</u>, <u>Publication Scheme</u>, <u>Facts about Coventry</u> and <u>Open Data</u> that you may find of useful if you are looking for information in the future.

If you are unhappy with the handling of your request, you can ask us to review our response. Requests for reviews should be submitted within 40 days of the date of receipt of our response to your original request – email: infoqov@coventry.gov.uk

If you are unhappy with the outcome of our review, you can write to the Information Commissioner, who can be contacted at: Information Commissioner's Office, Wycliffe House, Water Lane, Wilmslow, Cheshire, SK9 5AF or email icocasework@ico.org.uk.

Please remember to quote the reference number above in your response.

Yours faithfully

Information Governance

Coventry Extended Learning Centre

Census Date	Number of Main Registered Pupils on Roll	Number of Dual Registered Pupils on Roll	FTE on Roll
January 2023	79	4	83
May 2023	101	6	107

The Coventry Extended Learning Centre is commissioned to provide up to 120 places across its 2 sites.

Hospital Education Service

Census Date	Number of Main Registered Pupils on Roll	Number of Dual Registered Pupils on Roll	FTE on Roll
January 2023	3	46	19
May 2023	2	53	21

The Hospital Education service is commissioned to provide up to 24 onsite places, and up to 45 Hospital places. The majority of pupils accessing this PRU will not be on the roll of the PRU.